[image: image1.wmf]
Metropolitan King County Council

Law, Justice and Human Services Committee

STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:  7

DATE:  July 21, 2005
PROPOSED ORDINANCE:  2005-0284
PREPARED BY:  Clifton Curry
SUBJECT: AN ORDINANCE authorizing the county executive to enter into interagency agreements with various unincorporated King County school districts to provide supplemental security and law enforcement services.
SUMMARY: The King County Sheriff’s Office (KCSO) provides law enforcement services to unincorporated King County and, through contracts, to cities, Metro Transit, King County Airport, and school districts.  The sheriff provides contract police services for cities and other governmental entities that allow the contracting agency to specify levels of service.  In addition, the sheriff provides special services to school districts using off-duty commissioned officers known as school resource officers (SRO).  

These officers are assigned to specific schools or school sites and provide law enforcement and security information and services to the district.  The services include “dedicated” patrol services for district grounds, preparation of daily reports, providing specialized resources for students and staff, and other duties mutually agreed upon by both parties.  The SROs provide education and training for school staff, students, and parents.  The SROs are encouraged to develop rapport with students and staff, treating the school as a “community” and using community oriented policing techniques to ensure school safety.  Under current policy, the school district participates in the selection of the officers, specifies patrol area, hours of patrol, and any other needed services.  The SROs assume responsibility for all day-to-day security and law enforcement related concerns identified by district officials and staff.  School districts pay the full cost of the SRO under contract with the KCSO.

This proposed ordinance and interlocal agreement, if approved, would allow the Sheriff’s Office to continue providing school resource officers (SRO) to junior and senior high schools in unincorporated King County.  Those agencies participating in this program are the Highline, Issaquah, Renton, Tahoma, and Auburn School Districts.  The approval this ordinance will allow for the provision of SRO services with revenue support for 2005 and in future years of the contract.  The new agreements implement a policy approved in the 2005 Adopted budget that standardizes reimbursement and contract terms for the SRO program in unincorporated area schools.  
The Sheriff’s Office has informed us that it will continue to pursue grant and earmark funding to offset the costs associated with this program and to pay for materials and necessary training and equipment for King County School Resource Officers.  Where possible, the KCSO will work with schools, districts and/or cities to apply for any available grants that may be directly available to those institutions.

ATTENDEES:

Sgt. Reid Johnson, School Resource Officer Program Coordinator

ATTACHMENTS:
1. Executive Transmittal Letter

2. Proposed Ordinance 2005-0284
3. Fiscal Note

